     Judo in British Columbia - a Personal View

By Bob Elliott

Over the past several years the condition of Judo in British Columbia has at the very best remained “status quo”.  I make this statement because when I look at the number of new club starts versus the number of existing ones the ratio is far too small.  Is the reason for this a mystery or is there some basis in fact.  I will first speak of the region of which I am more familiar.  At one time in Vancouver almost every recreation center had a Judo program operating.  Every center from West Point Grey on the West side to Renfrew on the East side and South to Marpole - nine centers in total - had viable programs.  In addition to these there were the larger Clubs like Steveston, Burnaby and Nakashima.  

Today we have only three community programs which are located at Fraser View, Kerrisdale and Dunbar.  In addition there are Steveston, Burnaby, Nakashima and Seikidokan.  With the decline in these venues alone one can see that we are not reaching out and making Judo available to the people.  Accessibility is the key in this day of “hurry” and, is it at my “door step” when I want it.

Why have we lost all these venues?  All these centers had rooms available and the tatami required to operate.  Certainly we have had instructors move, move on or retire.  There are a lot of questions to be asked.  Where were the up and coming instructors to take their place?  Was there no incentive to have young instructors take up the banner?  What is happening today that prevents those capable from starting a club?  Certainly costs of start up for mats, rent, insurance and the uncertainty that a new venture can bring are all a factor. 

We must begin at a “grass roots” level.  We must embark on a long-term campaign to increase the number of Clubs and subsequent membership in British Columbia.  New starts should not be just left up to the individual.  Judo B.C. must provide the incentive and the sponsorship of new Club starts.  There are many items to consider for these new starts.  I would like to see Judo B.C. strike a broad based committee to study and come back with viable solutions that will inspire people to make a start.  We must make our base of operations broader in British Columbia.  It is like a pyramid.  The larger the base the more you have to fuel the top which contains the elite athlete.  The greater this pyramid the more revenue generated.  In this way we will be able to fuel the growth for the future.  The better we service the community, the better we appear to those that will eventually want to sponsor our efforts. 

British Columbia must become a “have” Province again.  Judo must once again rise to the top.  We must all begin to work cooperatively for this end goal.  All parts are integral from the young athletes, club instructors and coaches through to the provincial coaches.  We must bring further into the fold those that pay the bills.  This group must come to have a greater say in our how organization is run.
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 I speak now of our members and the parents of our young athletes, for without their support at the “grass roots” level not much is possible. The way we do business for the promotion of our sport and how we finance the organization must continually improve.   We must have an Executive that will provide the leadership and sponsorship to make this possible.  Judo in British Columbia must come into the year 2004 with a new vision.  

